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LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES

APWU SUPPORTS FUNDING ESSENTIAL PROGRAMS
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America’s social programs have long been overshadowed by defense spending.
Currently, the United States spends more on national defense than any other
category, except for Social Security. This means that things like healthcare,
infrastructure, education, veterans benefits and more are being overlooked and
underfunded. The People Over Pentagon Act will help correct this funding error.

THE PEOPLE OVER PENTAGON ACT (H.R. 1134)

Lead Cosponsors: Rep. Barbara Lee (D-CA-12) and
Rep. Mark Pocan (D-WI-02)

This bill, introduced in the House on
February 21, 2023, would reduce the
amount of funding the Department of
Defense receives by $100 billion from its
current funding level. It is important to
note that the following Department of
Defense accounts are excluded from this
reduction in funding:

e Defense Health Program
e Military Personnel Accounts
e Civil Service Pay & Benefit Accounts

While it may seem like a large amount of
money to cut, the Department of
Defense's fiscal year 2023 budget
amounted to $816.7 billion. In the same
year, we spent $1.7 trillion more than we
collected in revenue, adding to our
national debt of $34.6 trillion.

This bill has sparked discussion on how
we choose to spend our money, and
therefore what we prioritize. APWU
believes the basic needs of working class
Americans should take priority over the
growing military-industrial complex.

As both the military and defense
industries continue to expand,
increased defense spending does not
always mean increased safety. Things
like non-essential military equipment
and outdated weapon systems do not
directly lead to a more secure nation.

The bill references a Congressional
Budget Office study which outlines
defense strategies using a significantly
smaller budget, illustrating the

feasibility of this proposal.

Contact the APWU Legislative and Political Department at (202) 842-4211 for more information
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